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If you are like me, you might be a little surprised at how fast the coronavirus situation has developed in our 
state, prompting many different reactions from all kinds of agencies, institutions, and schools as well as a 
message from Governor Gretchen Whitmer. 

As follow-up to our previous information, the WCS Crisis Response Team remains committed to the health 
and welfare of our students, staff, and community, and we share your concerns about maintaining a healthy 
school environment. 

As a result, we are doing the following: 

1. We are processing the Governor's recommendations and the impact they may have on public 
schools. 

2. Given there are still no known cases in Macomb County, we continue to follow the guidelines 
from the Center for Disease Control (CDC) and the Macomb County Health Department that 
show we are currently in the "Planning and Preparedness Phase." Visit cdc.gov or 
michigan.gov / coronavirus for more information. 

3. We have established a new Macomb County School Guidance Group whose members include 
county superintendents, leadership of the Macomb County Health Department, and the Macomb 
Intermediate School District. 

4. We are in close contact with the Macomb County Emergency Operations Center and the Macomb 
County Executive's Office. 

In addition, given how fast things are changing, parent-teacher conferences are cancelled tomorrow, Thursday, 
March 12, 2020, as we will use the half-day to thoroughly clean our facilities. 

If you have any questions, feel to contact one of our WCS Nurses Julia Lech ten berg at 586-698-4621 or Ann 
Clark at 586-698-4533. Most important, please know that we are closely monitoring the situation district­
wide and implementing the recommended best practices from health officials. I will keep you updated 
as relevant information becomes available. 

Sincerely, 

J<oM 
Robert D. Live 
Superintendent 
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